
INFORMATION ITEMS 
 

Week Ending November 30, 2018 
 
REPORTS 
 
1.      Public Art Advisory Committee Annual Report 
2.      Surplus Asset Review 
3.      2018 Open Space Planning Q3 Quarterly Update 
 
INTERGOVERNMENTAL CONSULTATIONS 
 
1. None 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
1. City of Guelph Response to Intergovernmental Consultation Re: 

Extending the Moratorium on Water Bottling Permits (EBR #013-3974) 
2.      Council Resolution Re: Voters’ List for Municipal Elections 

 
BOARDS & COMMITTEES 
 
1. Guelph Police Services Board – Open Meeting Minutes October 25, 

2018 
 
ITEMS AVAILABLE IN THE CLERK’S OFFICE 
 
1. None 
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Information 

Report 

Service Area  Public Services 
 

Date   Friday, November 30, 2018 
 

Subject  Public Art Advisory Committee Annual Report 
 

Report Number  PS-2018-39 
 

Executive Summary 

Purpose of Report 

To submit to Council the 2018 Public Art Advisory Committee annual report. 

Key Findings 

The Public Art Advisory Committee advised staff on matters related to public art in 

three key areas: proposal review, scope development, and collection inventory. 

Financial Implications 

None 

Report 

City Council established the Public Art Advisory Committee in 2014 to provide 
advice on the implementation of the Public Art Policy; review proposed scope and 

terms of reference for new public art projects; ensure application of established 
procedures and guidelines for selection processes; provide advice and 

recommendations to staff on proposed gifts, donations and bequests to the City; 
advise on the development and implementation of maintenance for the art 
collection, and on accessioning and de-accessioning of works associated with the 

Public Art Policy. 
 

In 2018, the seven-member committee met five times. During that period, the 
committee advised staff on various projects: 
 

Proposal Review  
Committee members accepted the Wilson Street Public Art Project Selection 

Committee’s recommendation that Robert Cram and Wilson Garnet be awarded the 
commission for their project: Nature and the Urban. This commission will be 
installed in 2019 at the base of Wilson Street (at Gordon Street).  

 
Committee members reviewed proposals and recommended the artist for the City’s 

2018 Artist in Residence program. The project, Your Ward, aligned to support the 
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Community Plan development also underway, creating synergy between this annual 
culture program and a strategic initiative. 

 
Scope Development 

Committee members advised staff on the development of the Call to Artists for the 
Main Street Mural Project. The project will launch at the end of 2018 with execution 
over 2019 – 2020.   

 
On June 25, 2018 Council passed a motion to implement funding received from the 

Ontario Main Street Revitalization Initiative “through competitive applications and 
partnerships” to fund the development of “murals or public art at various locations, 
specifically for the purpose of animating public spaces that support downtown 

tourism destinations.” This project carries out a motion set by Council. 
 

Collection inventory 
The committee members reviewed the City’s inventory of public art assets and 
recommended their acceptance into the City’s official public collection. 

Financial Implications 

None 

Consultations 

Sally Wismer 

Chair, Public Art Advisory Committee 

Corporate Administrative Plan 

 

Overarching Goals 
Service Excellence 

Innovation 
 

Service Area Operational Work Plans 
Our Services - Municipal services that make lives better 
Our Resources – A solid foundation for a growing city 

Departmental Approval 

Danna Evans, General Manager 
Culture, Tourism and Community Investment 

Report Author 

Stacey Dunnigan, Manager 
Culture and Tourism 
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__________________________ __________________________ 
Approved By    Recommended By 
Danna Evans    Colleen Clack 

General Manager, Culture, Tourism Deputy CAO 
and Community Investment  Public Services 

519-822-1260 ext. 2621   519-822-1260 ext. 2588 
danna.evans@guelph.ca    colleen.clack@guelph.ca 
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Information 

Report 

Service Area  Public Services 
 

Date   Friday, November 30, 2018 
 

Subject  Surplus Asset Review 

 

Report Number  PS-2018-40 
 

Executive Summary 

Purpose of Report 

To report back to Council on the City of Guelph’s surplus asset sales policies and 

the potential for local community group/non-profits to benefit from these assets. 

Key Findings 

There is a need in our local not-for-profit sector for support beyond grants. Many 
organizations have a need for physical assets which the City regularly 

decommissions. 
 
Through the connection to the City’s Community Investment Strategy, there is an 

opportunity to provide greater consistency, transparency and impact to how the 
City contributes surplus assets to the important work of local community benefit 

(not-for-profit) organizations.  
 
Community Investment staff will focus on centralizing a process to ensure greater 

transparency and impact of potential donations. This will support all community 
benefit organizations to better navigate the City in accessing any needed surplus 

assets to support our residents and communities. 

Financial Implications   

For every decision to donate assets, there is a potential lost opportunity to generate 
revenue and offset the amount otherwise required from taxation.  

 
While staff anticipate that some assets will be made available directly to community 

organizations, we do not anticipate the number of donations to change significantly 
from the current practice, and this pilot program will enable a central coordination 
of data in order to make future policy recommendations.  

 
For this reason, there are not expected to be financial implications as a result of 

this report. 
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Report 

The City of Guelph has a number of surplus assets that are decommissioned every 

year. The City also has a Disposal of Assets Policy and Procedure that provides 
flexibility to different departments to dispose of those assets in a variety of ways 

including resale at auction, direct sale, and donation to community benefit (not-for-
profit) organizations. 
 

In 2017, staff were asked by Council to explore the opportunity to have these 
assets made more formally available to community benefit organizations. Staff 

have since explored a variety of options to ensure consistency and transparency 
with how those surplus assets were made available. 

 
The City of Guelph has a number of assets that are sold on an annual basis. Assets 
include primarily computers, laptops, printers, projectors, desks, furniture, 

equipment, and vehicles, which are held in the Information Technology, Facilities, 
and Fleet Departments of the City. 

 
Currently, some surplus assets are turned into donations to community benefit 
organizations on an ad hoc basis. In some cases, a community benefit organization 

contacts City staff to see what may be available, or attends a Council meeting with 
a request for access to these resources. In both of these cases, there is no process 

to determine and prioritize the needs of other community benefit organizations. 
Staff and/or Council decide whether those resources are made available to that 
organization. 

 
Community Investment staff were engaged to lead this review process because of 

potential connections to the Community Investment Strategy and alignment to the 
Wellbeing Grant Program. The Community Investment Strategy provides a 
transparent and responsive decision-making framework to guide the full range of 

mutually beneficial relationships between the City and Guelph’s community benefit 
sector, in pursuit of community wellbeing and responsible stewardship of resources.  

 
As part of the Community Investment Strategy, the Wellbeing Grant program has 
mechanisms built into the process to assess both the organization’s community 

impact and operational needs through the grant application which is done annually 
in the fall. The assessment is designed to ensure that the City’s investment 

decisions are transparent and can have the greatest impact for Guelph’s residents. 
 
Through the connection to the City’s Community Investment Strategy, there is a 

possibility to provide greater consistency, transparency and impact to how the City 
contributes surplus assets to the important work of our local community benefit 

organizations. However, there are also a number of barriers to implementing a 
process to leverage surplus assets for the support of these significant organizations. 
 

Despite some of the potential benefit of offering surplus assets for donations to 
support our community, there are a few barriers to overcome including: 
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 The Disposal of Assets Policy and Procedure does not encourage donation of 
assets prior to sale or auction; it allows for both options at the discretion of 

the department. The policy also lacks guidance on acceptable monetary 
thresholds for donations and whom has signing authority for these decisions. 

 The sale or auction of City assets is a revenue generating opportunity and is 
typically the path sought first to ensure City resources are being maximized. 
Potential loss of revenue from donation versus sale is a disincentive for 

departments to donate surplus assets. 
 Supporting a fully funded capital budget, departments will be increasing the 

age and extending replacement timelines of vehicles and equipment. The 
cost to maintain a vehicle or piece of equipment may outweigh any value a 
community benefit organization would get out of a donated item. 

 
Addressing these barriers would be ideal to ensure the greatest transparency and 

accountability of how resources are used. However, it would require additional 
compensation to various departments (including Information Technology, Fleet, and 
Facilities) to cover lost revenues. For some assets (including computers), additional 

expenses would be required to ensure that no private information was disclosed 
along with the asset.  

 
It is unclear what the potential demand for surplus assets would be from the 

community benefit sector. Individual departments would continue to balance a loss 
of revenue opportunity when deciding how to dispose of assets. Given the amount 
of resources required and the lack of information on community demand, it is not 

suggested that we pursue changes to the Disposal of Asset Policy and Procedure 
document at this time.  

 
Next Steps 
 

Community Investment staff will develop a pilot process in alignment with the 
Wellbeing Grant application to support community benefit organizations to navigate 

the City to request potential donation of needed physical assets. In 2019, staff will 
include requests for surplus assets in the online grant application being planned for 
Q2 – Q3 2019.  

 
This will involve implementing the following five steps: 

1. Alignment with Wellbeing Grant eligibility 
2. Establish an online grant registration and application process through 

Microsoft Customer Relations Management (CRM) system 

3. Create a centralized intake process within Community Investment for 
organizations requesting surplus asset donation from the City of Guelph 

4. Develop a communication strategy for inter-departmental staff and external 
stakeholders to ensure clarity of process and expectations that the donation 
of surplus assets is not guaranteed  

5. Community Investment staff to track requests and share a need across 
departments internally. 
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With this process, requests for surplus asset donations will be centralized, and the 
decision on whether to donate a physical surplus asset will continue to be left up to 

the department on an ad hoc basis.  
 

Because this process involves asking community benefit organizations to identify 
their needs in terms of surplus assets with no guarantee that those assets will be 
made available, it is recommended that the number of surplus assets requested 

and donated is monitored and reported on in this pilot period to evaluate the: 
 impact of surplus assets on the community,  

 need to revise the Disposal of Assets Policy and Procedure, setting a clear 
decision making matrix and financial thresholds, and  

 realistic estimate of the level of compensation needed for lost revenue to 

meet community demand. 
 

This evaluation will be conducted in Q2 of 2020 to determine future direction for the 
initiative. 

Financial Implications 

For every decision to donate assets, there is a potential lost opportunity to generate 
revenue and offset the amount otherwise required from taxation.  

 
While staff anticipate that some assets will be made available directly to community 

organizations, we do not anticipate the number of donations to change significantly 
from the current practice and this pilot program will enable a central coordination of 
data in order to make future policy recommendations. For this reason, there are not 

expected to be financial implications as a result of this report. 

Consultations 

Operations 
Information Technology  
Finance 

Corporate Administrative Plan 

Overarching Goals 

Innovation 
Service Excellence 

 
Service Area Operational Work Plans 
Our Services - Municipal services that make lives better 

Our People- Building a great community together 
Our Resources - A solid foundation for a growing city 
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Attachments 

N/A 

Departmental Approval 

N/A 

Report Author 

Alex Goss 

Manager, Community Investment 
 
 

 
 

 
__________________________ __________________________ 
Approved By    Recommended By 

Danna Evans    Colleen Clack 
General Manager, Culture, Tourism Deputy CAO 

and Community Investment  Public Services 
519-822-1260 ext. 2621   519-822-1260 ext. 2588 

danna.evans@guelph.ca    colleen.clack@guelph.ca 
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Information 

Report 

Service Area  Public Services 
 

Date   Friday, November 30, 2018 
 

Subject  2018 Open Space Planning Q3 Quarterly Update 

 
Report Number  PS-2018-41 

 

Executive Summary 

Purpose of Report 

The Parks and Recreation Department continues to work on a significant number of 
Council approved capital projects that involve changes and improvements in 

existing parks and the implementation of new park policies, parks and trails. This 
report is to provide an update on the status of projects the Open Space Planning 
team is managing to the end of Q3 2018. 

Key Findings 

All projects that were approved as part of the 2018 capital budget are in various 
states of progress based on staff capacity and project parameters. 

Financial Implications 

There are no financial impacts at this time. All projects are being completed within 

existing Council approved budgets. 

Report 

Council responds to numerous public inquiries throughout the year on projects that 
have started, will start, or are planned within the City parks and open spaces. This 

report is to update Council on the progress and timelines for the current Open 
Space Planning capital funded projects. Projects have been divided into city-wide 
projects along with ward specific projects. Projects that have been completed to 

date have been removed from the report. 
 

City-Wide Projects 
 
Project: Parks and Recreation Master Plan Update 

 
Description: The last Recreation, Parks and Culture Strategic Plan was updated in 

2009 and was provided to Council as a background document as justification for 
changes to the Official Plan Policies as part of Official Plan Amendment 48. The City 
intends to update the 2009 plan, as a comprehensive review is required to guide all

aspects of future Parks and Recreation related work. The updated version will not 
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include Culture as part of the scope. The final master plan will be completed and 
presented to Council based on the consultant’s finalized schedule.

 
Status: A consultant was retained in Q3 2018. The consultant is preparing a work 

plan and schedule for City staff review. Phase 1, which includes data collection, 
background review, and stakeholder engagement will begin in Q4 2018. 
 

Project: Leash Free Program Policy 
 

Description: The Leash Free Program Policy project will research, develop, design 
and produce a community demand driven and fiscally responsible program policy 
that outlines strategies and guidelines for implementation of facilities and services 

for leash free zones. 
 

Status: There has been significant public interest in this project with extremely 
high levels of public input. A full report will be completed summarizing the study 
and recommending outcomes to Committee of the Whole in Q2 2019.   

 
Project: Guelph Trail Master Plan Update Project 

 
Description: The Guelph Trail Master Plan Update will provide strategic direction 

and specific guidelines to assist City staff and stakeholders with all aspects of work 
related to City trails, including trail planning, land securement, funding, design, 
implementation, operation, promotion and maintenance. The Trans Canada Trail 

component study will determine an approximate route alignment for the remaining 
unbuilt section of Guelph’s Trans Canada Trail between Woodlawn Memorial Park 

and the Kissing Bridge Trail in Guelph-Eramosa Township.  
 
Status: The project consultants are currently preparing the draft report based on 

the initial project work and first round community engagement results. A second 
round of community engagement is currently expected to occur in Q2 2019. A staff 

recommendation report will be presented to the Public Services (PS) Committee of 
the Whole (COW) in Q4 2019. The timeline has been extended due to additional 
required trail inventory and data work. 

 
Project: Parkland Dedication Bylaw Update 

 
Description: The current Parkland Dedication Bylaw needs to be revised and 
updated to implement policies adopted by Council under Section 7.3 of Official Plan 

Amendment 48, to improve service delivery to external stakeholders, and to 
streamline staff procedures.   

    
Status: The project is currently in progress; the consultant-led stakeholder 
engagement process, background and best practice review have been completed. A 

draft bylaw has been prepared and was posted online for public review in Q2 2018. 
Staff have analyzed input received on the draft bylaw through the public process 

and will present a report on January 14 for Council consideration. 
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Project: Annual Playground Equipment Replacements 
 

Description: The project involves the implementation of new play structures and 
site upgrades at 18 different park locations as approved by Council. The work scope 
includes site preparation, grading, earthworks, drainage works, limestone paving, 

concrete paving, site furnishing, planting, seeding, sodding, and site restoration as 
well as the installation of play equipment.  

 
Status: Construction is ongoing and is anticipated to be complete by end of Q4 
2018.  

 
Ward 1 

 
Project: Cedarvale Avenue Park Project 
 

Description: The Cedarvale Avenue Park Project includes the implementation of a 
new master plan for a neighourhood park at 32 Cedarvale Avenue in Ward 2. The 

project includes concept plan development, community engagement, master plan 
development, Council report, detailed design and construction documents and 

construction. 
 
Status: A park master plan has been finalized based on feedback from the 

community engagement phases and staff consultation. Construction documents are 
currently in progress and construction is expected to begin in Q2 2019. The timeline 

has been extended due to scheduling issues. 
 
Project: Ward to Downtown Pedestrian Bridge 

 
Description: The project was initiated based on recommendations of the 

Downtown Secondary Plan. The work is a continuation of the Class Environmental 
Assessment that was completed in 2017 that determined two locations for 
pedestrian bridges in the downtown. The first bridge will be located adjacent to the 

Guelph Junction Railway (GJR) right-of-way between Macdonell Street and Arthur 
Street. The second bridge location will be located adjacent to 43 Arthur Street and 

53 Arthur Street, located within Phase 1 of the Metalworks development. The 
second bridge will be designed and tendered for construction at a future time as 
need and budget are approved. 

 
Status: Phase 1 includes community engagement and design to 50% to inform the 

2019 capital budget, and will examine the conceptual bridge aesthetic. Due to the 
scope of work and complexities of the site, detailed design from 50% through to 
project tender is still anticipated in 2019; however, construction is now anticipated 

in 2020 pending budget approval. 
 

  



Page 4 of 9 

Project: St. James School Track Replacement 
 

Description: The St. James Catholic High School outdoor running track is at the 
end of its product lifecycle, and requires a complete replacement in order to remain 

functional. The work will be completed in partnership with the Wellington Catholic 
District School Board, as outlined in a maintenance agreement between the 
Wellington Catholic District School Board and the City of Guelph. 

 
Status: This project is complete. Final financial remuneration to the Wellington 

Catholic District School Board from the City of Guelph has yet to be completed, and 
is pending input from the School Board. 
 

Project: Starwood Park Master Plan 
 

Description: This project involves master planning for Starwood Neighbourhood 
Park. Phase 1 of community engagement took place in January 2018. Area 
residents provided input into three conceptual designs, and then voted for their 

preferred concept. The preferred concept was refined based on the feedback and 
was shared with the area residents for further input in March 2018. Final input 

received from residents was evaluated and used to form the final conceptual design 
for the Starwood Park Master Plan. An information report was circulated to Council 

in June 2018 that included the final conceptual master plan based on input received 
from two phases of community engagement. 
 

Status: Currently detailed design and construction documents are being prepared. 
The tendering process is anticipated to take place in Q1 2019. Contract for 

construction is anticipated to be awarded upon Council approval of the capital 
funding in Q2 2019. 
 

Ward 2 
 

Project: Bike Skills Facility 
 
Description: Council has provided staff with direction to proceed with seeking 

community input and developing a conceptual design for a bike skills facility at 
Eastview Park. 

 
Status: Consultant submissions have been received. A final conceptual design will 
be completed with conceptual cost estimates and circulated as an information 

report to Council in Q2 2019. The information will be used to inform future capital 
budget decisions. 

 
Project: Eastview Community Park – Amenity Building 
 

Description: The Eastview Park building includes washrooms, change rooms, 
referee rooms, concession, storage and a mechanical room for the future splash 

pad. The construction contract was awarded and began in Q2 2017. 
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Status: The construction contract was to be completed by January 20, 2018; 
however, weather forced an early site closure and delay in work. Contractor 

performance issues have resulted in a delay in conveying the project to City 
ownership despite contractual completion. The work is contractually complete and is 

pending final deficiencies to be completed before acceptance. 
 
Project: Guelph Lake Sports Fields Driveway Assessment 

 
Description: The driveway that leads into the Guelph Lake Sports Fields undergoes 

annual seasonal flooding. The scope of work is to retain a consultant to assess the 
driveway, hydrological and environmental conditions, and determine a solution that 
will eliminate or mitigate seasonal high water impacts in the area. 

 
Status: A consultant has been retained to perform hydrology and hydraulic 

assessments which will determine the drainage area as required by Grand River 
Conservation Authority. The requirements to complete the study of this area are 
higher than anticipated. The subsequent environmental impact study (EIS) will 

commence once the adequate background material is complete. Expected 
completion of the entire study work is Q3 2019 with a detailed cost estimate of the 

recommended solution to be determined upon completion. Projected capital costs to 
continue the study and perform potential work are noted within the ten-year capital 

budget forecast. 
 
Project: Speedvale Underpass and Trail Linkage 

 
Description: The proposed trail route is an expansion of the existing Trans Canada 

Trail to connect to Riverside Park along the west side of the Speed River including 
an underpass at the Speedvale Avenue Bridge.  
 

Status: A number of alternative trail design options have been explored for north 
and south sections of the trail. These options were presented to the Accessibility 

Advisory Committee in Q3, 2018. A public open house was held to present a 
recommended trail alignment and an interim solution to the public and stakeholders 
in Q3 2018. A staff recommendation report will be circulated to the PS COW in Q4 

2018.  
 

Ward 3 
 
Project: Norm Jary and Hanlon Creek Washrooms and Splash Pads 

Replacement 
 

Description: The Norm Jary and Hanlon Creek Park Splash Pads are at the end of 
service life and require renovation and reconstruction. Each site contains a splash 
pad and washroom building. As part of regular life cycling, the building is at the age 

where siding, soffits, toilets, and other items require replacement. Capitalizing on 
timing for facility renovations, the splash pads will also be planned for full 

replacement to address concerns relating to worn surfacing, water inefficiencies and 
outdated components. The two sites are being designed for replacement as one 
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project to maximize efficiencies for staff capacity planning. In 2019, a request for 
proposals will be issued to design the replacement splash pads. This project is being 

co-led by Open Space Planning and Facilities Management. A projected cost 
estimate as part of this work and construction of this work will be completed upon 

completion of the design work. 
 
Status: Work plans are on hold pending presentation of the 2019 capital budget for 

Council approval in Q1 2019. 
 

Ward 4 
 
Project: Margaret Greene Tennis Court Replacement 

 
Description: The project involves reconstruction of the existing lit tennis courts at 

Margaret Greene Park. 
 
Status: Construction work is currently underway. It is anticipated that the 

construction will be complete in Q2 2019.  
 

Project: West End Community Centre – Outdoor Amenity Replacements 
 

Description: The outdoor splash pad, play structure and trails around the storm 
water management facility were all installed when the West End Community Centre 
was built. Now at the end of service life, the splash pad and play equipment require 

replacement. 
 

Status:  Staff are performing additional site analyses and monitoring historical and 
current use patterns to determine next steps. The site was closed for the 2018 
season. Based on an analysis of the site usage at this location, staff are 

contemplating a full range of life cycling options. The impacts of any revised scope 
options are being assessed to determine next steps. 

 
Project: Arthur Street – Riverwalk 
 

Description: Working in coordination with the condominium developer, in 
accordance with a development and cost sharing arrangement, this project involves 

the design and construction of a riverwalk along the Speed River frontage of 5 
Arthur Street within lands known as the Metalworks. The project funding coincides 
with Phase 2, 3 and 4 of the condominium development. The establishment of a 

riverwalk adjacent to the Speed River provides new recreational, open space, and 
connectivity opportunities for the downtown. The development revitalizes and 

provides public access to a significant section of the Speed River.   
 
Status: First phase of the riverwalk was constructed and opened for public use in 

2017, and Phase 2 is anticipated to be constructed by the developer’s contractor in 
Q4 2018 and opened for public use in 2019. 

 
 



Page 7 of 9 

Ward 5 
 

Project: Royal City Park Trails Project 
 

Description: The Royal City Park Trails project includes the detailed design and 
construction of trails in Royal City Park. The proposed trails extend from the 40 
Wellington Street commercial plaza to the bandstand, play area, and park roadway. 

 
Status: Detailed design, a draft arborist report and a draft archeological report are 

complete. Final reports and construction documents are in progress and expected 
to be complete in Q1 2019. The timeline has extended due to additional 
requirements for further archeological report work, First Nations consultation and 

accessibility improvements requiring a structural engineer. Construction timing 
depends on confirmation of funding for additional work.  

 
Project: Crane Park Trail Development 
 

Description: Crane Park is located at Stone Road West and College Avenue West 
adjacent the Grand River Conservation Authority (GRCA) land that includes the 

Kortright Waterfowl Park. A number of informal trails in Crane Park have alignments 
that enter onto GRCA lands; however, the City has no agreement with GRCA to 

promote public access from City lands onto those GRCA lands. City staff have met 
with GRCA staff to coordinate environmental work as the GRCA completes a 
management plan for the Kortright Waterfowl Park lands adjacent to Crane Park.  

The GRCA anticipates that the management plan will take two years to complete, as 
they undertake detailed environmental studies possibly over eight seasons. It is 

anticipated that the City’s study and the GRCA’s Management Plan will be 
coordinated as the studies progress with potential future opportunities evaluated 
upon completion. 

 
Status: The environmental impact study (EIS) was completed in Q3 2018. Staff are 

considering budget requirements and timing of the detailed design and construction 
of the future bridge and trails. 
 

Project: Hanlon Underpass - Speed River Trail West Project 
 

Description: The Speed River Trail West project involves determining the 
feasibility of providing an Active Transportation Network (ATN) connection from 
Silvercreek Park to Wellington Street West. It is the result of a July 24, 2017 

Council resolution. The project includes background research, a feasibility study, 
cost estimation, and Council update. The area straddles both Ward 4 and Ward 5.  

Future work will include evaluation of impacts to adjacent landowners and 
environmental evaluation that could include a range of options and mitigation, as 
well as detailed design.  

 
Status: The project is currently in the background research stage, which involves 

project scoping, initial investigations, and identification of landowner groups. Major 
impediments have been identified, and development of strategic methodology to 
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address these issues in consultation with various City staff and stakeholders is 
underway. This stage represents a significant amount of coordination and research, 

and will result in project scope extension. The results of this work will determine 
the study format and timing of the future next steps.  

 
Ward 6 
 

Project: Kortright East Subdivision Trail Project 
 

Description: The Kortright East Subdivision Trail project includes the construction 
of a Secondary Trail in Kortright East Subdivision Phase 4. The majority of the 
construction work is being completed as part of subdivision construction contracts. 

The City will inspect the work during construction, review the work for acceptance, 
and install site furniture and signage. 

 
Status: The subdivision trail work is in progress and expected to be complete by 
Q2 2019. The installation of City items is currently expected in Q4 2019 pending 

completion of the developer work to City satisfaction and successful tendering. The 
timeline has extended due to developer’s construction schedule. 

 
Project: Harts Lane Subdivision Trails Project 

 
Description: The Harts Lane Subdivision Trails project includes the construction of 
an off-road active transportation route from Harts Lane Subdivision to Harts Lane. 

The construction work is being completed as part of subdivision construction 
contracts. The City will inspect the work during construction and review for 

acceptance. 
 
Status: The subdivision trail work is expected to be complete by Q4 2018. City 

acceptance of the work is expected by end of Q2 2019 pending completion to City 
satisfaction. The timeline has been extended due to developer’s construction 

schedule. 

Financial Implications 

There are no financial impacts at this time. All projects are being completed within 

existing Council approved budgets. 

Consultations 

The activities that have been identified in this report have not required the need for 
external consultations. 

Corporate Administrative Plan 

Overarching Goals 
Service Excellence 



Page 9 of 9 

Financial Stability 
 

Service Area Operational Work Plans 
Our Services - Municipal services that make lives better 

Our Resources - A solid foundation for a growing city 

Attachments 

N/A 

Departmental Approval 

N/A 

Report Author 

Luke Jefferson 
 

 
 
__________________________ __________________________ 

Approved By    Recommended By 
Heather Flaherty    Colleen Clack 

General Manager    Deputy CAO  
Parks & Recreation    Public Services 
519 822 1260 ext. 2664   519 822 1260 ext. 2588 

Heather.flaherty@guelph.ca  colleen.clack@guelph.ca 
 















Council Resolution re Voters' List for Municipal Elections 

Good afternoon,  
 
In light of the recent municipal election, the Council of the Corporation of the Town of 
Kearney passed the following resolution in regard to the creation, maintenance and general 
quality of the Municipal Voters’ List: 
 
Resolution # 
10.(d)(iii)/21/11/2018                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                                     
 
WHEREAS concern over the quality of the Municipal Voters’ List is not a new phenomenon; 
AND WHEREAS in 2012, the Association of Municipal Managers, Clerks and Treasurers of 
Ontario (AMCTO) published a “Voters’ List Position Paper” and since that time has been 
advocating for transformational changes to the way that Ontario creates and maintains the 
Voters’ List for municipal elections;  
AND WHEREAS the Preliminary List of Electors which forms the Voters’ List in Ontario is 
supplied by data from the Municipal Property Assessment Corporation (MPAC); 
AND WHEREAS despite the incremental changes made by MPAC, MPAC has a limited ability 
to fix the currency and accuracy issues that impairs the current process and the Voters’ List 
continues to be flawed with data inaccuracies and outdated information; 
AND WHEREAS a transformational solution to the way that the Voters’ List is created and 
managed is required; 
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Council of the Corporation of the Town of 
Kearney supports the re-establishment of the multi-stakeholder working group between the 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs, Ministry of Finance, AMCTO, MPAC and Elections Ontario in 
exploring and identifying ways to create and maintain the Voters’ List for Municipal 
Elections; 
AND FURTHER Council requests an update be provided from this ‘Voters’ List Working 
Group’ on the transformational solutions being discussed; 
AND FURTHER that this resolution be circulated to all Ontario Municipalities for their 
consideration and support. 
                                                                              
We hope that this resolution will be of interest to your Municipality, and that you will 
support this endeavour moving forward.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
Cindy Filmore 
Senior Office Assistant 
Town of Kearney 
Ph# (705) 636-7752 
Fax (705) 636-0527 
















	Information Items
	Public Art Advisory Committee Annual Report
	Surplus Asset Review
	2018 Open Space Planning Q3 Quarterly Update
	City of Guelph Response to Intergovernmental Consultation Re:

Extending the Moratorium on Water Bottling Permits (EBR #013-3974)
	Council Resolution re Voters' List for Municipal Elections
	Guelph Police Services Board – Open Meeting Minutes October 25,

2018

